
 

…..PRIORITY INFRASTRUCTURE PROJECT….. 
 

Proposed Cootamundra Saleyard Lighting and 
Electrical Upgrade Program 

 
 
Cootamundra–Gundagai Regional Council (CGRC), identified the need of upgrading lighting 
and electricity for the saleyards located at Rinkin Street, Cootamundra. 
 
Cootamundra saleyards has recently been upgraded by demolishing and with the construction 
of two new sheep loading ramps and associated infrastructure and upgrade to electric winches 
with the $77,600 Federal government contribution and $19,400 contribution from Council 
under Heavy vehicle safety & productivity program round three livestock projects. 
 
After, this recent upgrade, Council proposed to improve the lighting at the yards. The existing 
lighting is currently inadequate and old style which is expensive to run and hence upgrading 
of the lighting and electrical system is required. 
 
 
 
Estimated cost of Cootamundra Saleyards Lighting and Electrical Upgrade Program is               
$300k 
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Fig 1.1 Location map of Cootamundra Saleyards 

 
Fig 1.2 Photo- Cootamundra Saleyards                  Fig 1.3 Aerial View Cootamundra Saleyards 
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